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OTHER PAYER BIN 
 
 
 
When submitting a claim to PACE/CRDP/SPBP as the secondary 
payer, be sure the BIN entered in the primary claim is the same 
as the BIN entered in the COB segment.  
 
Some software requires that you manually enter the BIN in the 
Other Payer ID field (340-7C) in the COB segment. If you fail to 
update this field (340-7C), even though you updated the 
cardholder’s file with the new BIN and are submitting it to the 
correct primary payer, the previous year’s BIN will remain in the 
COB segment and be submitted to PACE/CRDP/SPBP. 
 
Unless the BIN used to bill the primary is the same as the BIN 
in field 340-7C, the claim will begin to deny on February 1, 
2011. 
 
Please contact your software vendor if you are unsure about the 
BIN that populates the Other Payer ID field, 340-7C.  
 
 

Further questions should be directed to Provider Services at 
1-800-835-4080. 

 
   


